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Region 5S Representative, Libertarian National Committee

This report will provide information concerning activities of the Libertarian Party state affiliates in Region 5S since the LNC meeting on Mar. 16-17, 2013.  I shall provide an updated report at the LNC meeting in Las Vegas should additional information become available.

I am pleased to report that I have been able to represent the LP in various ways since the previous LNC meeting.  For example, I continue to serve as a frequent guest on a two-hour political talk show that airs on weekdays on WINA radio (1070 AM in Charlottesville, Virginia). 
Allow me to express my appreciation to Region 5S alternate representative Scott Spencer for his fine work on behalf of the region.  I was unable to attend the Libertarian Party of Delaware convention (May 19), the Libertarian Party of North Carolina convention (June 8), or the Libertarian Party of Pennsylvania convention (also June 8) due to scheduling conflicts.  Mr. Spencer attended both the Delaware and Pennsylvania conventions; I have been informed that convention attendees greatly appreciated his participation in these events.
Delaware


Scott Gesty (gesty4congress@aol.com), chair of the Libertarian Party of Delaware, provided the following report: 
· The LPD website has been updated to include donation features that include one time and subscription donations.  This has resulted in over $1K revenue per year that wasn't there a month ago.

· I have begun my own personal outreach campaign.  The goal is to contact every registered active Libertarian in the state via snail mail in one year.  I'm currently at 12% in less than 3 weeks in.

We have also had a major player in the Delaware School system blogoshere convert to the LPD.  http://kilroysdelaware.wordpress.com/ will give us mega exposure with state employed teachers and everyone that pays attention to public schools in Delaware.

 

District of Columbia

Ryan Sabot (ryan.sabot@dclibertarians.org), chair of the Libertarian Party of the District of Columbia, provided the following report:  
This summer, the party has been trying to work with the DC Office of Campaign Finance (OCF) to resolve issues surrounding previous bank accounts run by former members of the party who are no longer active in its organization. The DC OCF is threatening the party with fines if we cannot get everything resolved, and we are having a lot of trouble getting things resolved. This issue will hopefully end soon, but if not, it will end up taking most of the summer to resolve and straighten out. This fall there is no election in DC so we will be rather dormant; the next big elections in DC will be in November 2014; we plan on running a full slate of candidates for that election. 
Maryland


Bob Johnston (bob.johnston@live.com), chair of the Libertarian Party of Maryland,  provided the following report:

The amount of registered voters for the Maryland Libertarian Party have accrued from 8,165 in May, 2010 to 11,909 as of last month, an increase of 45% over the last 3 years.

Further, over the last year, we are adding over 5 new registered voters per day.
 
Former MDLP candidate and LNC at-large member Arvin Vohra will be hosting the annual MDLP summer picnic at his house in Bethesda, MD on Saturday, July 27.

The MDLP held its annual spring convention on Saturday, April 6 at Squires Italian Restaurant in Dundalk, MD. Jim Lark was the featured speaker.

 
Bob Johnston

Chairman, MDLP
North Carolina


J.J. Summerell (jjsummerell@worksiteinsight.net), chair of the Libertarian Party of North Carolina, provided the following report:

The LPNC Convention was held June 7 to 9 in Flatrock, NC.  Guests included Michael Cloud, Carla Howell and Evan McMahon.  Focus was on the first two steps in implementing our 2020 plan, fundraising and candidate development.  I was re-elected as Chair and we had 5 new members join the Executive Committee: Barbara Howell, Britton Correll, Ginny Godfrey, Kevin Innes, Brian Irving and Bjorn Pederson.  We look forward to working with both of them.  We have vacancies in Membership Secretary, Communications Director, Treasurer and Outreach Director.  Our next EC meeting is 6/29 and we expect to fill three of these at that time.  2014 Convention will be in eastern NC, probably Wilmington or Kitty Hawk.

 

The NC Legislature is winding down and there is still a school voucher bill under consideration.  We have worked with the Senate Pro Tem’s office to help promote.

 

Under direct attack is the public political funding mechanism.  It will probably be discontinued.  Politically and philosophically, that is good.  Financially it is bad.  We had income of $100K+ over the last few years.  We will turn this loss into impetus for a fundraiser.

 

Our Political Director, Erik Raudsep, is starting a PAC to support Libertarian candidates.

 

NC now has over 21,000 registered Libertarians!

 

A new CRM/CMS system is under consideration with Libertas and Nationbuilder as potential providers.
 We have had three high schools recently express an interest in student groups:  Williams High in Burlington, South Caldwell County High and Saint Mary’s School in Raleigh.

 

Interesting slides on Wake County (Raleigh) membership.  NC should mirror this growth.  

 

Two of our new EC members are undergrads.  Note age slides, above.

 

We are targeting Buncombe County (Asheville) for the 2013 elections.  A heavily Democratic City Council with 5 seats up in ’13.  The city is involved in an ugly lawsuit with state government over ownership of utilities.  Republicans have vowed to run no candidates.  Gary Shoemaker has offered to serve as campaign manager for interested candidates.

 

I think that covers the bases…

Pennsylvania


Steve Sheetz (cz85b@cz85b.com), chair of the Libertarian Party of Pennsylvania, provided the following report:
We finally had our convention!  It was put together in accordance with our bylaws, and despite some snarking from the sidelines, everyone who was elected to the executive committee will be able to function well together, and my opposition and I were able to come together to start working on  what needs to be done!  I would like to thank Roy Minet for his grace and style in that!  I am thrilled at the formation of new committees!  The first one, Lawrence County, a guy was asking about a committee, and I half-jokingly said:  "Congratulations Mr. Chair!!”   Well, with Libertarian Style, he went to work and began forming his own committee! (Oh there are many of us who will do whatever we can to help him out in this endeavor!) In an adjacent county, Crawford, a new county committee just sent in its paperwork.  The last committee was having to do with two counties coming together.  Snyder and Northumberland.  They will now be the Susquehanna Valley Libertarian Party Committee.  It was mentioned that they will bring enough new members to have a board vote, possibly before our meeting in August!

 

Just this past Saturday, at the July 6thboard meeting, the website was discussed.  The webmaster in charge of revamping started the project in January, and everyone in attendance expressed concerns about the fact that he has not finished with his work..  He accepted a $1000 deposit, with another thousand expected on delivery.  It was decided thatwe would give him a hard deadline.  He can finish the project and get paid, he can give us what he has and keep the $1000 or he can give us our money back and we start from scratch….  The website content discussion was punted to the August meeting given that the original update process needed to be addressed first.  We created a Technology Oversight Committee.  While many of us are tech savvy, the idea was created to create a group whose purpose was to make sure that technology is working for us…  This committee will make suggestions, they will help counties with websites, there will be a member of the committee at board meetings to ensure the live stream is streaming, and since many of us are fed up with driving hours to get to a board meeting, we will begin working with meeting remotely by having a group meeting in the west a group meeting in the east, and we will be able to interact via GoTo Meeting or something like it (one of the first suggestions of the newly formed committee.)  The TOC will be there to ensure that everything is working.

 

Our membership committee is now chaired by Marc Connuck, and there will be some work converting the membership database to something more accessible.  The database issue was discussed informally with Bruce Sarte of Berks County, Chairman of the TOC for recommendations on how to make the idea of accessibility a reality.

 

I intend to also form a county chair's list similar to the state chair's list, only in our case, my goal is to enable newly formed committees to ask questions and receive answers from the more established counties, and also for local counties to share ideas and activities...  

 

Ken Krawchuk intends to run for Governor in 2014  (he told me months ago, but he told me that he is forming his lists and committees etc..  Tuesday Night at the Montco Meeting.

 

I would be absolutely remiss if I did not mention the Herculean efforts put forth by Montgomery County's own James Babb who did so much to put together a really wonderful convention in such a short amount of time.  Barry Dively of Dauphin County, our Finance Committee Chair, AND one of the managers of the Harrisburg Hilton did a lot of work in making sure that we had everything we needed.

 

Jim Bovard, Ben Stone, Larken Rose, and Carla Howell joined us at the convention, and all four of these speakers went out of their way to make sure that we had a great time!  Our event would have not been anywhere close to being a success without them!

Virginia


Chuck Moulton (chuck@moulton.org) serves as chair of the Libertarian Party of Virginia.  He did not submit a report.  
West Virginia

Michael Wilson (michael.wilson@lpwv.org), chair of the Libertarian Party of West Virginia, provided the following report:

Major points:

· August 24 – LPWV Annual Meeting in Beckley (details to be announced);

· Multiple Bids for the 2014 US Senate Seat (vacated by J. Rockefeller); 

· David Moran is willing to run for Governor again in 2016 (to hold Major Party Status);

· Many new technologies in development for candidates named "Click-2-Campaign" (more info available in Fall); 

· Formation of Student Libertarian Groups at Marshall U., West Virginia University, and Concord University; 

· Membership is increasing monthly (only 1-2 members per month); and, 

· We are starting the "Torch of Liberty" award to all gubernatorial candidates that gain or maintain our ballot access standing. 

Mike

